CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
7th September, 2023.
Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall at 7.30pm
              Present:  Cllrs:    Neil Prior (Chair), Rob Smith, Priscilla Wilde, Katy Jenkins, Chris Prior, John Morgan. 
              In attendance:     Vanessa Walker – Clerk.                                      

  Apologies: Cllrs:  Paul  Niedwiedzki and Anthony Daniel, Delyth Jenkins and Nia Cotton – Connected 

                                         Communities Project.
1. Representation by Members of the Public 


2. Minutes 
The  Minutes of the Ordinary Community Council meeting held on the 6th July, 2023, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.
3.   Matters Arising. 
· Planning Application – Pavilion roof.  It had been confirmed that no planning permission is needed.  
· The Council was asked to make sure that no harm comes to protected species.   It was agreed that a bat box should be installed.
· Trefin toilet – fenced off land adjacent to the toilet.   Pembs County Council had assessed the value of the land and would be offering it for sale to the resident who had put up the fencing.

4. Planning       
Planning Applications

PCC

23/0223/LB: 6 The Courtyard, Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch:  Externally - New covered porch, new rooflights, replace windows, relocate flue, replace boiler and reintroduce red shutters. Internally - Change kitchen units, simplify internal stair banister, add new stairs to attic room. Replace stairs removed by previous owner. Externals - Create new Pembrokeshire hedgebank and oil tank screen. Add 2 No. pergolas, summer house and paved terrace.  No adverse comments.
Planning Applications Approved

i) 23/0046/LB: The Lodge, Croesgoch – single storey extension.  Conditionally approved. 
ii)  22/1208/PA: Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch – nutrient store and associated works.  Conditionally 
      approved.
       

5.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 

                                                        Nia Cotton (Connected Communities): July          200.00
                                                                                                          August     220.00

                                            Dwr Cymru   (public toilet)                                      23.03
                                            Croesgoch Farm Stores (public toilet)                    45.48
                                            OVO (Pavilion electricity)                                 
      35.83
                                            Clerk’s remuneration  285
                                            Admin cost Egni Trefin                                                50
                                            Llanrhian Cricket Club (donation)                           50.00
     Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.

     Revision of payments made in July:

· Payments totalling £1,169 had been approved for the Connected Communities project at the   

July meeting.   Due to the particular way payments have to be reported to the Enhancing Pembs 

Grant funding administration before the amounts can be reclaimed, the payments have had to be restructured but the total remains the same.   






· Alternative funding was found for the insurance for the litter pick – no cost to the Community Council.
Financial Information:
Balance of current a/c - £4022.77

Balance of deposit a/c - £ 522.99
Balance of deposit act is low due to temporary cash flow issues.

           6.    i)   Correspondence           
         a) Big Moose Charity Run information – 4th – 8th October, received.
         b) Climate Change – guide for Councils received.
         c) Connected Communities – report for July & August 2023 received.
         d)  Egni Trefin – minutes of Project Management Group meeting 19th July, 2023, received.
         e)  Egni Trefin – summary report received.
         f)   PCC – changes to Enhancing Pembs Grant funding received.
         g)  PCC – new delivery plan for the LDPreceived.
         h)  PCNPA – grazing cattle alert received.
         i)   PCNPA – email confirming that planning permission will not be needed for the gable end work on 

              the Pavilion received.

                 ii)    Newsletters

            Community Newsletter – Cllr. N. Prior
            Pembs Coast Forum Newsletter – August 23 (sent via separate email)

     iii)  Consultation

a) PCNPA planning survey on training for Town & Community Councils.   End date 15th September.   Link below:
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=V_9EWTD94USvePQsrSsLBifUvuotfGtJtQuavvirBXFUN0g5Sj       MzNDBDUjVRM0pQQlM2SkxVMVJNTC4u    
           b)   Tourism in Pembrokeshire – opportunity to comment.  Link below:
https://forms.office.com/e/RTrUBDxLUg

                  Cllrs:  John Morgan  and Katy Jenkins offered to represent the Community Council.


             7.  Connected Communities Project
                  The number of subscribers to the e Bulletin is now 161.  The third Community Lunch was held with 39 
                   attendees.  Assisted with with the Perthyn Project, planning for the next edition of Llais Rhian is well 
                   under way.  Collaborated with PLANED on the current Housing Survey.

             8.  Deed of Easement – Hafan, Trefin.
                   Councillors discussed the draft Deed of Easement and voted on whether to approve it.   There was         

                   a unanimous yes vote of those Councillors present.   It was agreed that the Community Council 

                   should not be responsible for the maintenance of the driveway across the village green.   Proposed 
                   by Cllr. Katy Jenkins and seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.

             9.   Playpark 
                   Cllr. Neil Prior will get in touch with the contractor A Harries to check that the building quote is still 
                    valid and ascertain start date.  One volunteer day has been arranged during the summer for a tidy up 
                    of the playpark area. The justgiving page is up to £470.
             10.  Egni Trefin Energy 
                    This project has now come to an end.   Further funding will be sought from Cwmpas.

             11.  Power Cuts – Cllr. P Niedzwiedzki
                    Councillors discussed  this issue and were happy for Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedzki, in his capacity as a 
                    Community Councillor,  to query the number of power cuts affecting the Trefin area.




             12.  Social Media
                    Facebook:    610 followers, 1.4k reach

                    Twitter:  180 following, 121 followers

                    Instagram:  148 followers, following 83

             13.  Defibrillators update – Cllr. R Smith
                    The batteries have been changed in Porthgain by Save a Life, Cymru.  The contact is Marc Gower,  

                    Community Coordinator for S Wales.   07791 893 033  marc.gower@wales.nhs.uk. 
                    Pads and batteries have been received for all the other AED’s.  All supplies are at no cost to the    

                    Council.
                                
             14.  Pembs County Council Report  
                    More budget cuts are planned for 2024/25.  The level of Second Home Council Tax will be decided in 
                    December.  A Working Together Better meeting was held for all Town & Community Councils on the 
                    Boundary Commission Review and the proposed ratio of Electors to Councillors which is 120    

                    electors :  1 Councillor.  Community and Town Councils raise £2.24M collectively per annum through 
                    their Precepts.      

                    The instigation of a 20mph speed limit through towns and villages is happening from the 17th  

                    September.  
                    Cllr. Priscilla Wilde asked about the review of speeding on the A487 which has been an ongoing  

                    concern.   Cllr. Neil Prior confirmed that such reviews have been delayed by the implementation of 
                    the new speed limits but that he is waiting for the data.    
             15. Any other information 
                    Councillors congratulated Llanrhian Cricket Club Ladies Softball Team which reached the finals of 
                    “The Hundred” in Cardiff.  

                    Cllr. Rob Smith queried whether the definitive plan of the village green will be forthcoming soon.        
                    The public meeting with Welsh Water has still to be arranged – Cllr. Neil Prior will look into this.  


Signed ……………………………

            Date   ……………………………. 
